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DRAFT 

TOWN OF PITTSFORD 
TOWN BOARD 

DECEMBER 18, 2018 
 
Proceedings of a regular meeting of the Pittsford Town Board held on Tuesday, December 18, 2018 at 6:00 
P.M. local time in the Pittsford Town Hall, 11 South Main Street, Lower Level Meeting Room. 
 
PRESENT: Supervisor William A. Smith, Jr.; Councilpersons Kevin S. Beckford, Katherine 

Bohne Munzinger, Matthew J. O’Connor and Stephanie M. Townsend. 
 
ABSENT:  None. 
 
ALSO PRESENT: Staff Members: Jessie Hollenbeck, Recreation Director; Paul Schenkel, 

Commissioner of Public Works; Greg Duane, Finance Director; Robert Koegel, 
Attorney, Linda M. Dillon, Town Clerk, Suzanne Reddick, Assistant to Supervisor 
and Shelley O’Brien, Communication Director. 

 
ATTENDANCE: There were 34 members of the public in attendance.  There were two (2) additional 

staff members present and an interpreter. 
 
Supervisor Smith called the Town Board meeting to order at 6:00 P.M.  The Town Clerk noted all members 
of Town Board to be present and Supervisor Smith led in the Pledge to the Flag. 

 
 

MEETING MINUTES OF DECEMBER 5, 2018 AMENDED 
Councilwoman Townsend requested two (2) amendments to be made to the Draft Minutes of the December 
5, 2018 Town Board meeting, as follows: 
Page 5, second paragraph:  strike “recommendations from the DRHPB are frequently ignored or 
disregarded” and replace with “members of the DRHPB have expressed concerns that their 
recommendations are sometimes disregarded or result in token modifications”.  Also, on page 5, next to last 
paragraph under Community Choice Aggregation, add “Ayes”, before the actual vote. 
 
Thereafter a motion was made by Supervisor Smith to amend the draft Minutes of the December 5, 2018, as 
noted above, seconded by Councilman O’Connor, and voted on by members as follows:  Ayes:  Beckford, 
Munzinger, O’Connor, Townsend and Smith.  Nays:  none. 
 
The Resolution was declared carried as follows: 
RESOLVED, that the December 5, 2018 Minutes are amended as noted above. 
 
 

MEETING MINUTES OF DECEMBER 5, 2018 APPROVED AS AMENDED 
Thereafter, a Resolution to approve the Minutes of the December 5, 2018 as amended was offered by 
Supervisor Smith, seconded by Councilman O’Connor, and voted on by members as follows:  Ayes:  
Beckford, Munzinger, O’Connor, Townsend and Smith.  Nays: none.   
 
The Resolution was declared carried as follows: 
RESOLVED, that the Meeting Minutes of December 5, 2018 are approved as amended. 
 
 

END OF THE YEAR MEETING SET 
A Resolution to set a special meeting of the Town Board for the purpose of approving routine end-of-the-year 
matters, such as accounts payable, hiring resolutions and budget transfers was offered by Supervisor Smith,  
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seconded by Deputy Supervisor Munzinger, and voted on by members as follows:  Ayes:  Beckford, 
Munzinger, O’Connor, Townsend and Smith.  Nays:  none. 
 
The following Resolution was declared carried as follows: 
RESOLVED, that a special meeting of the Town Board be and hereby is set for Monday, December 31, 2018 
at 10:00 A.M., in the Town Hall meeting room, for the purpose of approving year-end accounts payable, 
hiring resolutions, budget transfers and other necessary business. 

 
 
2019 TOWN BOARD MEETING SCHEDULED APPROVED 
A suggestion was made by Councilmember Townsend to change the proposed February 19 date because it 
falls during the annual meeting of the State Association of Towns, and also to change the proposed 
November 4 Town Board meeting date, a day prior to Election Day.  The Supervisor noted that the schedule 
could be changed, if necessary, prior to either one of those dates.  Thereafter, a Resolution to approve the 
2019 Town Board Meeting Schedule as proposed was offered by Deputy Supervisor Munzinger, seconded 
by Councilman O’Connor, and voted on by members as follows:  Ayes:  Beckford, Munzinger, O’Connor, 
Townsend and Smith.  Nays:  none. 
 
The following Resolution was declared carried as follows: 
RESOLVED, that the following 2019 Town Board Meeting Schedule is approved: 
 
January 2  January 15 
February 5  February 19 
March 5  March 19 
April 2   April 16 
May 7   May 21 
June 4   June 18 
July 2   July 16 
August 6  August 20 
September 3  September 17 
October 1  October 15 
November 4  November 19 
December 4  December 17 
 
All meetings listed above are currently scheduled to be held at the Pittsford Town Hall, Lower Level Meeting 
Room, 11 South Main Street, at 6 P.M., but may be subject to change. 
 
 

LEGAL MATTERS 
PITTSFORD YOUTH SERVICES AGREEMENT APPROVED 
Upon inquiry by Councilman O’Connor, Town Attorney Koegel confirmed that the additional $3,000 
recommended by Councilman Beckford and approved as an amendment to the original 2019 Supervisor’s 
budget was included in this proposed Agreement with Pittsford Youth Services.  Councilmember Townsend 
objected to the provision in the contract that calls for PYS to consult with the Town Board’s liaison to PYS 
(currently Councilman Beckford) in the event that PYS would seek to fill a vacancy in the position of 
Executive Director.  It was confirmed that PYS itself did not object to this provision, that PYS already had 
signed the contract containing the provision, and that the provision provided for consultation only, not 
compromising the PYS’s independent discretion in choosing its own Executive Director.  Thereafter, a 
Resolution to approve the annual Pittsford Youth Services Agreement was offered by Supervisor Smith, 
seconded by Deputy Supervisor Munzinger, and voted on by members as follows:  Ayes:  Beckford, 
Munzinger, O’Connor, Townsend and Smith.  Nays: none. 
 
The Resolution was declared carried as follows: 
RESOLVED, that the Town Supervisor be authorized to enter into and sign the proposed Agreement with 
Pittsford Youth Services for calendar year 2019. 
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ELDERBERRY EXPRESS AGREEMENT APPROVED 
Upon confirmation and clarification of accessibility of Elderberry Express’ financial statements and service 
reports, a Resolution to approve the annual Elderberry Express Agreement was offered by Deputy 
Supervisor Munzinger, seconded by Councilman O’Connor, and voted on by members as follows:  Ayes:  
Beckford, Munzinger, O’Connor, Townsend and Smith.  Nays: none. 
 
The Resolution was declared carried as follows: 
RESOLVED, that the Town Supervisor be authorized to enter into and sign the proposed Agreement with 
Elderberry Express for calendar year 2019. 
 
 

LOCAL LAW NO. 5 OF 2018 – TEMPORARY MORATORIUM LIFTED FROM TABLE 
FOR CONSIDERATION 
At its regular meeting held on October 2, 2018, the Town Board held a public hearing on proposed Local Law 
No. 5 of 2018 – Temporary Moratorium on Subdivision of Real Property in RRSP Zoning District and 
Extended RRSP Zone.  After the public hearing was closed, the Town Board passed a Resolution to table 
further consideration of said Local Law at that time. 
 
Supervisor Smith gave a brief background of the proposed Local Law No. 5 of 2018, noting that it had been 
proposed earlier in the year, and that a Public Hearing had been held in October.  However, at that time, the 
Board voted to table consideration of this law, given that an application for development affecting a property 
within the area had been withdrawn, pending any rezoning to be undertaken following adoption of an 
updated Comprehensive Plan.   However, the application was recently re-submitted. To assure an orderly 
process and to allow for consideration of any possible zoning changes consequent to the Comprehensive 
Plan, it would be in the best interest of the Town to lift the proposed moratorium from the table and enact it.  
Councilman Beckford supported this move on the understanding that it would not result in lower density 
zoning for the area of the Town affected. 
 
Thereafter, a motion was offered by Supervisor Smith, to lift the proposed Local Law No. 5 of 2018 from the 
table for consideration by the Board, seconded by Councilman O’Connor, and voted on by members as 
follows:  Ayes:  Beckford, Munzinger, O’Connor, Townsend and Smith.  Nays:  none. 
 
The following Resolution was declared carried as follows: 
RESOLVED, that the proposed Local Law No. 5 of 2018 – Temporary Moratorium on Subdivision of Real 
Property in RRSP Zoning District and Extended RRSP Zone be lifted from the table of the Board for 
consideration. 
 
 

LOCAL LAW NO. 5 OF 2018 – TEMPORARY MORATORIUM ON SUBDIVISION OF 
REAL PROPERTY IN RRSP ZONING DISTRICT AND EXTENDED RRSP ZONE 
APPROVED 

Councilman O’Connor confirmed with Attorney Koegel that the town could lift the moratorium well before the 
six-month duration defined in the local law if appropriate.  Following brief discussion and explanation of the 
intent of the Moratorium by Councilman Beckford and Supervisor Smith for members of the public, a 
Resolution to adopt the proposed Local Law No. 5 of 2018 was offered by Supervisor Smith, seconded by 
Councilman O’Connor, and voted on by member as follows:  Ayes:  Beckford, Munzinger, O’Connor, 
Townsend and Smith.  Nays:  none. 
 
The following Local Law No. 5 of 2018 was adopted as follows: 
 
WHEREAS, true and correct copies of proposed Local Law No. 5 of 2018: Temporary Moratorium on the 
Subdivision of Real Property in the RRSP Zoning District and the Extended RRSP Zone, were placed upon 
the desks of all members of the Town Board of the Town Board, New York, more than seven (7) calendar 
days, exclusive of Sunday, prior to the 2nd day of October, 2018; and 
 
WHEREAS, there was duly published in a newspaper previously designated as an official newspaper for 
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publication of public notices, and posted upon the bulletin board maintained by the Town Clerk pursuant to § 
40(6) of the Town Law, a notice of public hearing to the effect that the Town Board would hold a public hearing 
on the 2nd day of October, 2018, at 6:00 P.M., Local Time, at the Town Hall, 11 South Main Street, Pittsford, 
New York, on said Local Law No. 5 of 2018; and 
 
WHEREAS, the said public hearing was duly held on the 2nd day of October, 2018, at 6:00 P.M., Local Time, 
at the Town Hall, Pittsford, New York, and all persons present were given an opportunity to be heard, whether 
speaking in favor of or against the adoption of said Local Law No. 5 of 2018; and 
 
WHEREAS, subsequent to the closing of said public hearing, and after all persons interested had been heard, 
the Town Board passed a resolution to table further consideration of Local Law No. 5 of 2018 at that time; and 
 
WHEREAS, at its regular meeting held on the 18th day of December, 2018, the Town Board passed a resolution 
to remove Local Law No. 5 of 2018 from the table and to consider the adoption of said Local Law No. 5 of 
2018; 
 
WHEREAS, the within matter is a Type II action, pursuant to 6 NYCRR Part 617, §617.5 (c)(36) and, 
accordingly, is not subject to further review under SEQRA; and 
 
WHEREAS, it was the decision of the Town Board that said Local Law No. 5 of 2018 should be adopted. 
 
NOW, on a motion duly made and seconded, it was 
 
RESOLVED, that Local Law No. 5 of 2018: Temporary Moratorium on the Subdivision of Real Property in the 
RRSP Zoning District and the Extended RRSP Zone, be adopted by the Town Board of the Town of Pittsford, 
New York, to read as annexed hereto; and it was further 
 
RESOLVED, that within twenty (20) days subsequent to the 18th day of December, 2018, there shall be filed 
with the Secretary of State one certified copy of said Local Law No. 5 of 2018.   
 
The following is Local Law No. 5 of 2018 as adopted: 
 
 

BE IT ENACTED BY THE 
TOWN BOARD OF THE 
TOWN OF PITTSFORD 

NEW YORK 
AS FOLLOWS: 

 
LOCAL LAW NO. 5 OF 2018: 

TEMPORARY MORATORIUM ON THE 
SUBDIVISION OF REAL PROPERTY 

IN THE RRSP ZONING DISTRICT 
AND THE EXTENDED RRSP ZONE 

 
 
Sec. 1  Title 
 
This law shall be known as “Local Law No. 5 of 2018: Temporary Moratorium on the Subdivision of Real 
Property in the RRSP Zoning District and the Extended RRSP Zone.” 
 
Sec. 2  Findings 
 
The Town Board finds as follows: 
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(a)  Under Town Law § 272-a, all town land use regulations must be in accordance with a 
comprehensive plan. A comprehensive plan envisions broad ideas, sets goals derived from those ideas, 
establishes policies derived from the goals, and lists actions to achieve the goals and fulfill the policies.  The 
Town’s first goal is to protect community character; that is, to maintain and enhance Pittsford’s physical 
character and quality of life by managing future growth and development and protecting existing resources. 
With regard to residential development, the Town has several policies, which include the assurance that new 
residential development contributes to Pittsford’s character through complementary design standards and 
that open space is configured into large areas that are usable for passive recreation and preservation of 
viable agriculture. 
 
 (b)  Among the specific actions to achieve the goals and fulfill the policies is the action to extend the 
Town’s RRSP zoning to areas (a) between the Water Authority property at the reservoir and the Thruway, 
bordered by Mendon Center Road and West Bloomfield Road; and (b) west of Mendon Center Road, the 
area south of the Autumn Woods development, between Autumn Woods and the Thruway (items a and b, 
collectively, the “Extended RRSP Zone”).  Another action is for the Town Board to consider a moratorium on 
development in the RRSP Zoning District and the Extended RRSP Zone until Town Zoning Code 
modifications can be addressed.  These actions are set forth in the Town’s 2018 draft Comprehensive Plan 
Update at page 34. 
 
 (c)  The Town anticipates that its current efforts to amend its Comprehensive Plan will be completed 
within the next several months. After the Town Board properly adopts any changes in the Comprehensive 
Plan, the Board will be in a position to analyze and enact appropriate modifications to the Town’s Zoning 
Code, which will address and regulate future development in the RRSP Zoning District and the Extended 
RRSP zone. 
 
 (d) A moratorium on subdivision in the RRSP Zoning District and the extended RRSP zone is 
necessary in order for the Town to complete the amendment of the Town’s Comprehensive Plan and 
consider appropriate amendments to the Town’s Zoning Code, thereby protecting and advancing the Town’s 
goals, policies, and actions identified above. 
 
 
Sec. 3  Purpose and Intent 
 

(a) It is the purpose of this law to promote the goals, policies, and actions identified above for a 
reasonable period of time in order to effectuate solutions and in order to promote the health, safety and 
welfare of the citizens of the Town of Pittsford. 
 

(b) It is the further purpose of this law to enable the Town of Pittsford to stop the subdivision of 
land in the RRSP Zoning District and the Extended RRSP Zone within the Town for a reasonable time 
pending an update to the Town’s Comprehensive Plan and, if necessary, adoption of laws necessary to 
effectuate revisions to the Zoning Code of the 
 

Town, as well as other laws of the Town, and pending the necessary SEQRA process to evaluate 
each of the above actions. 
 

(c) It is the further purpose of this law to fulfill the Town’s constitutional, statutory and legal 
obligations to protect and preserve the public health, welfare, and safety of the citizens of the Town, and, in 
particular, to protect the value, use and enjoyment of property in the Town, to prohibit the filing of certain new 
applications for the subdivision of real property and thus defer official governmental action permitting the 
subdivision of certain real property until the Town Board has instituted and completed proceedings on 
possible recommendations for adoption of amendments to the text of the Zoning Code of the Town and other 
laws of the Town. 
 

(d) It is the further purpose of this law to supersede those provisions of §276 of New York Town 
Law and of the Town Code relating to period of time in which the Planning Board must render a decision on 
an application for subdivision approval for the period of this temporary moratorium, or any extension thereto.  
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(e) It is the further purpose of this law to supersede those provisions of §267 of New York Town 
Law, and of the Town Code relating to the procedures for the hearing of variance requests from this 
Temporary Moratorium Law.  As stated below, it is the intent of the Town Board to hear requests for variance 
from this Temporary Moratorium Law, rather than the Town’s Zoning Board of Appeals.   
 
Sec. 4  Imposition of Moratorium 
 

(a) For a period of one hundred eighty (180) days from and after the adoption date of this law, 
no application for the subdivision of real property within the RRSP Zoning District and the Extended RRSP 
Zone hereinabove described may be filed, accepted or processed, except as provided in paragraph (b) 
below and Section 5 of this law. For the purpose of this law, an application for the subdivision of real property 
shall be deemed to mean any request for official action by the Town Board or Planning Board which request 
and approval would in any way commence or continue the process whereby land is or may be subdivided.   
 

(b) The imposition of this law shall not affect the processing of applications for the subdivision of 
real property for which concept, preliminary or final subdivision approval has been granted by the Planning 
Board prior to the effective date of this law. 
 
Sec. 5  Alleviation of Hardship 
 

(a) The Town Board may authorize exceptions to the moratorium imposed by this law when it 
finds, based upon evidence presented to it, that deferral of action on an application for the subdivision of real 
property and the deferral of approval of the application for the duration of the moratorium would impose an 
extraordinary hardship on a landowner or developer. 
 

(b) A request for an exception based upon extraordinary hardship shall be filed with the Town 
Supervisor or his designee, including a fee of fifty dollars ($50.00) to cover processing and advertising costs, 
by the landowner, or the developer with the consent of the landowner. Such request shall provide a recitation 
of the specific facts that are alleged to support the claim of extraordinary hardship, and shall contain such 
other information as the Town Supervisor or his designee shall prescribe as necessary for the Town Board to 
be fully informed with respect to the application. 
 

(c) A public hearing on any request for an exception for extraordinary hardship shall be set by 
the Town Board at the first regular meeting of the Town Board that occurs ten (10) days after the request for 
exception is received by the Town. 
 

(d) In reviewing an application for an exception based upon a claim of extraordinary hardship, 
the Town Board shall consider the following criteria: 
 

(1) The extent to which the applicant has prior to the effective date of this law received 
any permits or approvals for the proposed subdivision. 

 
(2) The extent to which the proposed subdivision would cause significant environmental 

degradation, adversely impact adjacent areas, or adversely impact the land uses appropriate to the 
property. 

 
(3)     Whether the applicant, prior to the effective date of this law, has incurred financial 

obligations to a lending institution, which, despite a thorough review of alternative solutions, the 
applicant cannot meet unless the subdivision proceeds. 

 
(4)     Whether the moratorium will expose the applicant to substantial monetary liability to 

third persons; or would leave the applicant completely unable, after a thorough review of alternative 
solutions, to earn a reasonable return on the property. 

 
(5)     The extent to which actions of the applicant were undertaken in good faith belief that 

the proposed subdivision would not lead to significant environmental degradation, undue adverse 
impacts on adjacent areas, or adversely impact the land uses appropriate to the property. 
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(e) At the conclusion of the public hearing and after reviewing the evidence and testimony 

placed before it, the Town Board shall act upon the request to approve, deny or approve in part and deny in 
part the request made by the applicant. 
 
Sec. 6  Validity 
 
If any section, sentence, clause or phrase of this law is held to be invalid or unconstitutional by any court of 
competent jurisdiction, then said holding shall in no way affect the validity of the remaining portions of this 
law. 
 
Sec. 7  Effective Date 
 
This Local Law shall become effective upon its adoption and upon its filing with the New York Secretary of 
State. 
 
 

FINANCIAL MATTERS 
CONTINUING DISCLOSURE SERVICES WITH MUNICIPAL SOLUTIONS APPROVED 
A Resolution to approve an agreement with Municipal Solutions, Inc. for Continuing Secondary Market 
Disclosure services was considered.  Councilman O’Connor inquired and received confirmation of the 
proposed frequency of reporting.  Deputy Supervisor Munzinger then moved the resolution, which was 
seconded by Councilman O’Connor, and voted on by members as follows: Ayes:  Beckford, Munzinger, 
O’Connor, Townsend and Smith.  Nays:  none. 
 
The following Resolution was declared carried as follows: 
RESOLVED, that the Supervisor be authorized to sign an agreement with Municipal Solutions, Inc. for 
Continuing Secondary Market Disclosure services per Securities and Exchange Commission (SEC). 
 
 

DECEMBER VOUCHERS APPROVED 
A Resolution to approve the December 2018 vouchers was offered by Deputy Supervisor Munzinger, 
seconded by Councilman O’Connor, and voted on by the members as follows:  Ayes: Beckford, Munzinger, 
O’Connor, Townsend and Smith.  Nays: none. 
 
The Resolution was declared carried as follows: 
RESOLVED, that the December 2018 vouchers No. 139,532 through No. 139,906 in the amount of 
$684,101.46 are approved for payment. 
 

 
BUDGET TRANSFERS AND AMENDMENTS APPROVED 
A Resolution to approve the proposed Budget Transfers and Amendments were offered by Councilman 
O’Connor, seconded by Deputy Supervisor Munzinger, and voted on by the members as follows:  Ayes: 
Beckford, Munzinger, O’Connor, Townsend and Smith.  Nays: none. 
 
The Resolution was declared carried as follows: 
RESOLVED, that the following budget transfers are approved: 
 

 That $ 116,020.00 be transferred from 6.9950.9000.1.6 (Sewer – Transfer to Capital) to the Sewer 
Capital Reserve Fund per the 2018 budget. 
 

 That $ 118,000.00 be transferred from 1.9950.9000.1.1 (Whole Town – Transfer to Capital) to the 
General Reserve Fund. 
 

 That $ 675.00 be transferred from 2.1989.2029.1.1 (Part Town – Fleet Schedule) to 2.9950.9000.1.1 
(Part Town – Transfer to Capital) and transferred to the Part Town Equipment Capital Reserve. 
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 That $ 7,032.00 be transferred from 4.1989.2003.2.4 (Whole Town Highway – Fleet Schedule) to 
4.9950.9000.1.4 (Whole Town Highway – Transfer to Capital) and transferred to the Whole Town 
Equipment Capital Reserve. 
 

 That $1,110.00 be transferred from 6.1989.2002.1.6 (Sewer – Office Equipment Schedule) to 
6.9950.9000.1.6 (Sewer – Transfer to Capital) and transferred to the Sewer Office Equipment Capital 
Reserve. 
 

 That $1,854.00 from 6.1989.2029.1.6 (Sewer – Fleet Replacement) to 6.9950.9000.1.6 (Sewer – 
Transfer to Capital) and transferred to the Sewer Equipment Capital Reserve. 
 

and be it further 
RESOLVED, that the following budget amendments are approved: 
 

 That line item 3.7410.4000.25.3 (Library – Expense) be increased by $1,000.00 to cover the cost of 
expenses associated with the Great American Reads Program.  The source of these funds is a grant 
from the New York Council for the Humanities. 

 

 That line item 3.7410.4130.20.3 (Library – Audio Visual) be increased by $5,000.00 for additional 
audio visual items.  The source of these will be a Bullet Grant from Monroe County. 
 

 
OPERATIONAL MATTERS 
PERSONNEL AND EQUIPMENT SHARING INTERMUNICIPAL COOPERATION 
AGREEMENT WITH PITTSFORD CENTRAL SCHOOL DISTRICT APPROVED 
Commissioner Schenkel notified Town Board in a Memorandum that the Town’s current 5-year Agreement 
with the Pittsford Central School District for the sharing of personnel and equipment has expired and 
recommends that the Town renew this agreement for an additional five (5) years. 
 
Thereafter, a Resolution to renew the five (5)-year Agreement for personnel and equipment sharing was 
offered by Councilwoman Townsend, seconded by Councilman Beckford, and voted on by members as 
follows:  Ayes:  Beckford, Munzinger, O’Connor, Townsend and Smith.  Nays:  none. 
 
The following Resolution was declared carried as follows: 
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Pittsford authorizes the Town Supervisor to enter into and 
sign the Intermunicipal Cooperation Agreement with the Pittsford Central School District for shared 
equipment and personnel. 
 
  

THORNELL FARM PARK PARKING AGREEMENT WITH PITTSFORD CENTRAL 
SCHOOL DISTRICT APPROVED 
Commissioner Schenkel notified Town Board in a Memorandum that the Town’s 10-year Agreement with the 
Pittsford Central School District for the use of the parking lot at Thornell Farm Park is expiring soon and 
recommends that the Town Board renew this Agreement for another 10 years. 
 
Thereafter, a Resolution to renew the ten (10)-year Agreement for the use of the Thornell Farm Park Parking 
lot by the Pittsford Central School District was offered by Councilwoman Townsend, seconded by  Deputy 
Supervisor Munzinger, and voted on by members as follows:  Ayes:  Beckford, Munzinger, O’Connor, 
Townsend and Smith.  Nays:  none. 
 
The following Resolution was declared carried as follows: 
RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Pittsford authorizes the Town Supervisor to enter into and 
sign the Parking Agreement with the Pittsford Central School District for use of the Thornell Farm Parking Lot 
by the Pittsford Central School District. 
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PERSONNEL MATTERS 
HIRING RECOMMENDATIONS APPROVED 
Councilman O’Connor confirmed that he audited the records for the proposed rehires, noting that all the 
documents were in order.  Thereafter, a Resolution to approve the proposed rehiring and personnel 
adjustments was offered by Councilman O’Connor, seconded by Deputy Supervisor Munzinger, and voted 
on by members as follows:  Ayes:  Beckford, Munzinger, O’Connor, Townsend and Smith.  Nays:  None.   
 
The Resolution was declared carried as follows: 
RESOLVED, that the Town Board approve the following persons for employment as rehires and confirm as 
the date of rehire as indicated hereto: 
 
Name    Department      Position   Rate   Date of Hire 
Connor Haims  Highway     Seasonal Rehire  $11.25  12/12/2018 
Nicholas Polizzzi Highway     Seasonal Rehire  $11.25  12/12/2018 
Hayes Wallman  Sewer      Seasonal Rehire  $11.25  12/17/2018 
 
And be it further 
RESOLVED, that the Town Board approves the status and salary changes for the following employees: 
 
Name   Position Reason for Change     Rate  Effective Date 
Joshua Butler  Laborer  Seasonal to Reg FT  $15.22  12/17/2018 

 
 
2019 HOLIDAY SCHEDULE APPROVED 
A Resolution was offered by Councilwoman Townsend to approve the proposed 2019 Holiday Schedule, 
seconded by Deputy Supervisor Munzinger, and voted on by members as follows:  Ayes:  Beckford, Munzinger, 
O’Connor, Townsend and Smith.  Nays:  none.   
 
The Resolution was declared carried as follows: 
RESOLVED, that the 2019 Holiday Schedule for the Town of Pittsford full time and part-time staff be approved, 
respectively, as follows: 

 
2019 Schedule of Holidays 
New Year’s Day    Tuesday, January 1st 
Martin Luther King Day*   Monday, January 21st 
Presidents’ Day*    Monday, February18th 
Memorial Day     Monday, May 27th 
Independence Day    Thursday, July 4th 
Day after Independence Day  Friday, July 5th 
Labor Day     Monday, September 2nd 
Columbus Day    Monday, October 14th 
Veterans’ Day     Monday, November 11th 
Thanksgiving Day    Thursday, November 28th 
Day After Thanksgiving    Friday, November 29th 
Christmas Eve     Tuesday, December 24th 
Christmas Day     Wednesday, December 25th 

Employee’s Birthday*  
*Floating holidays, taken with Department Head’s approval; Town offices remain open on these days. 

 

OTHER BUSINESS 
Councilman Beckford spoke to the public present, particularly the students that were attending the meeting for 
a school requirement, indicating that he was pleased to see them in attendance and encouraged them to attend 
more meetings, even when not required.  He indicated that the Town Board would be very interested in hearing 
their thoughts and concerns as well.  Councilman Beckford pointed out the importance of Town government, 
noting the Board’s acceptance of his amendment to the 2019 budget that improved wages for some of the 
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lowest-paid Town employees, and the Board’s adoption of enabling legislation to pursue Community Choice 
Aggregation and its approval of  an agreement with the towns of  Irondequoit, and Brighton and the Village of 
Pittsford, to move forward together in pursuing a CCA program to seek electricity for residents from 100% 
renewable sources at the current price or lower. 
 
Demolition Law:  Councilman Beckford referred to the recent discussion among the Board and the public on 
the proposed Demolition Law.  He noted broad agreement among all who spoke, on the desirability of 
demolition review, indicated his support for the draft of that law to be edited to reflect that the review and 
decision making authority be given to the Planning Board, consistent with the general practice for other 
municipalities throughout the state that require demolition review.   
 
Councilwoman Townsend stated that she does not support this change and believes that the decision-making 
authority should be given to the Design Review and Historic Preservation Board. 
 
Supervisor Smith noted that in light of Councilman Beckford’s comment, the prevailing view on the Town Board 
appeared to support assigning responsibility for demolition review to the Planning Board, with advice from the 
Design Review Board, and asked Attorney Koegel to revise the draft Demolition Law accordingly.   
 
Demolition of Derelict Structures at 80 Mitchell Road:  Councilman O’Connor noted that Code Enforcement 
Officer and Fire Marshal Kelly Cline was present at the meeting and asked her to provide the Board and the 
public an update on the structures located at 80 Mitchell Road.  The Town deemed the vacant and dilapidated 
structures to be health and safety concerns, and therefore, ordered both to be demolished.  Fire Marshal Cline 
reconfirmed that the Town has completed a Request for Proposals (RFP) for the demolition of the structures 
at 80 Mitchell Road and is in the process of releasing the RFP to prospective contractors.  In the interim, the 
Town has spoken with the owner, who has indicated that he also is obtaining quotes for demolition.  The Town 
will move forward with the demolition as ordered, should the owner neglect to do so in a timely manner.    
 
Hunting in Pittsford:  Councilwoman Townsend inquired on the status of some of the additional information 
and steps on this subject discussed previously.  Supervisor Smith noted that the Town has revised, for easier 
reading, its map showing areas in Pittsford where hunting is permitted and has posted it on the Town website.  
He described his conversations with Lieutenant Hummel of the DEC (State Department of Environmental 
Conservation) following the last Town Board meeting, including enhanced enforcement to deter illegal hunting.   
Lieutenant Hummel will furnish additional information requested, including the number of deer in Pittsford and 
the number of car accidents.  He detailed steps for enhanced enforcement.   Councilman O’Connor stated that 
Pittsford is not unique in coping with massive deer overpopulation, which causes farm degradation, automobile 
accidents, disease transmission, trespassing by illegal hunters and rifle fire, considered a threat by 
homeowners adjacent to farm land, among other problems.  The College of Agriculture and Life Sciences at 
Cornell University opens private land during the year for selective hunts to thin the herd because Tompkins 
County has the same problem, and the Town may want to consult with Cornell and Tomkins County officials 
for suggestions on best practices.  Supervisor Smith noted that the State University at Binghamton also has 
allowed deer culling hunts on its lands; he stated that the Board will have more to discuss on this subject in 
subsequent meetings. 
 
Councilmember Townsend inquired about the Sheriff’s Department response to incidents of racially derogatory 
material being posted or otherwise appearing in Pittsford and neighboring communities.   The Supervisor noted 
his regular meetings with Captain Bell of the Monroe County Sheriff’s Department Zone A, Pittsford’s law 
enforcement agency, and the Sheriff’s Department’s efforts to identify distributors of such material.   He noted 
that the Sheriff has found that all of the people behind material of this character who have been identified to 
date, have come from outside of Pittsford.  He stated that the Sheriff’s Department takes such incidents, 
however sporadically they may occur, very seriously, as does the Town, and that both pursue a strategy of 
deterrence based on aggressively seeking to identify who is responsible, using fear of exposure to deter such 
activity in future.  In addition, the Town would pursue any legal remedies possible, such as laws regarding 
littering or vandalism or the like.  He noted that interviews of perpetrators by law enforcement in Pittsford and 
Brighton has disclosed that the more publicity they receive for disseminating racist material, the more they are 
encouraged to continue, as long as they’re not named personally.  This places all involved in fighting this kind 
of repellent message, he continued, in a position of asserting vigorously the moral position of the Town on 
such matters, as the Town administration has done consistently, without inadvertently encouraging more of it.  
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Councilman O’Connor confirmed that residents who come across such material on Town property should 
immediately report it to the Supervisor’s office, so that the Supervisor can notify the Sheriff, so that the Sheriff’s 
department can remove the material in a way that does not compromise any forensic analysis.  

 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
The following members of the public offered comments: 
Lee Fox commented on and inquired about the use of the Town-owned building at 5611 Pittsford-Palmyra 
Road,that served as the temporary Recreation Center during the Spiegel Center renovation. 
 
Kendra Evans thanked the Board for initiating the review of the integrated Pest Management Plan currently 
under way. She asked that, in soliciting bids for landscaping services as part of the Contracted Grounds 
Maintenance Bid process, the town solicit bids from suppliers for pest management without pesticides. 
 
Mary Moore commented on warnings appearing on the label of a pesticide once used by the Town’s Parks 
Department, Brushmaster, and gave Town Board members a copy of the label. 
 
Janice Pietersie encouraged the Town to continue to keep pressure on law enforcement to help prevent 
distribution of racist material in Pittsford. 
 
As there was no further business to discuss, the Supervisor adjourned the meeting at 7:08 P.M. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Linda M. Dillon 
Town Clerk 
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DRAFT 
TOWN OF PITTSFORD 

TOWN BOARD 
DECEMBER 31, 2018 

 
Proceedings of a special meeting of the Pittsford Town Board held on Monday, December 31, 2018 at 10:00 
A.M. local time in Town Hall, 11 South Main Street, Lower Level Meeting Room. 
 
PRESENT: Supervisor William A. Smith, Jr.; Councilpersons Kevin S. Beckford, and Katherine 

Bohne Munzinger. 
 
ABSENT:  Councilman Matthew J. O’Connor and Councilwoman Stephanie M. Townsend. 
 
ALSO PRESENT: Staff Members: Jessie Hollenbeck, Recreation Director; Paul Schenkel, Commissioner 

of Public Works; Greg Duane, Finance Director; Robert Koegel, Attorney, Linda M. 
Dillon, Town Clerk, and Suzanne Reddick, Assistant to Supervisor. 

 
ATTENDANCE: There were four (4) members of the public in attendance.   
 
 
Supervisor Smith called the Town Board meeting to order at 10:00 A.M.  The Town Clerk noted members 
present and the absence of Councilman O’Connor and Councilwoman Townsend.  However, Councilman 
O’Connor was auditing the meeting via telephone.  Thereafter, Supervisor Smith led in the Pledge to the Flag. 

 
 

FINANCIAL MATTERS 
END OF THE YEAR VOUCHERS APPROVED 
A Resolution to approve the End of the Year December 2018 vouchers was moved by Deputy Supervisor 
Munzinger, seconded by Councilman Beckford, and voted on by the members as follows:  Ayes:  Beckford, 
Munzinger, and Smith.  Absent:  O’Connor and Townsend.   Nays: None.  
 
The Resolution was declared carried as follows: 
RESOLVED, that the End of the Year December 2018 vouchers No. 139907 through No.140005, in the amount 
of $670,201.61 are approved for payment.  
 

 
BUDGET TRANSFERS AND AMENDMENT APPROVED 
A Resolution to approve the recommended budget transfers and amendment were offered by Supervisor Smith, 
seconded by Deputy Supervisor Munzinger, and voted on by the members as follows:  Ayes: Beckford, 
Munzinger and Smith.  Absent:  O’Connor and Townsend.   Nays: None.  
 
The Resolution was declared carried as follows: 
RESOLVED, that the following budget transfers are approved: 
 

 That $ 26,035.00 be transferred from 1.1989.2001.3.1 (Whole Town – IT Equipment Schedule) and 
7,680.00 from 1.1989.2002.1.1 (Whole Town – Office Equipment Schedule) to 1.9950.9000.1.1 (Whole 
Town – Transfer to Capital) and these funds be transferred to the Whole Town Office Equipment Capital 
Reserve. 

 

 That $ 8,500.00 be transferred from 2.1990.4000.1.1 (Part Town – Contingency) to 2.3620.1000.17.1 
(Code Enforcement – Salaries) to cover the cost associated with adding a Part Time Code Enforcement 
Officer. 

 

 That $ 50,000.00 be transferred from 1.1990.4000.1.1 (Whole Town – Contingency) and $150,000.00 
from 1.9060.8000.1.1 (Whole Town – Hospitalization) be transferred to 1.9950.9000.1.1 (Whole Town – 
Transfer to Capital) and that these funds be transferred to the General Reserve Fund. 
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 That $ 29,500.00 be transferred from 2.1990.4000.1.1 (Part Town – Contingency), $75,000.00 from 
2.8160.4400.601.4 (Yard Debris – Contracted Services) and $23,500.00 from 2.9060.8000.1.1 (Part 
Town – Hospitalization) to 2.9950.9000.1.1 (Part Town – Transfer to Capital) and that these funds be 
transferred to the Highway Improvement Capital Reserve Fund. 

 

 That $ 32,000.00 be transferred from 5.9010.8000.55.4 (Part Town Highway – Retirement),  
$ 50,000.00 from 5.9040.8000.55.4 (Part Town Highway – Workers Comp) and $ 26,000.00 from 
5.9060.8000.55.4 (Part Town Highway – Hospitalization) to 5.9950.9000.1.4 (Part Town Highway – 
Transfer to Capital) and that these funds be transferred to the Highway Improvement Capital Reserve.  

 

 That $ 85.00 be transferred from 1.1320.4403.1.1 (Independent Audit- Accountants) to  
1.5182.4202.1.4 (Street Lighting – Gas & Electric) to cover the cost of street lights. 

 
Be it further 
RESOLVED, that the following amendment is approved: 
 
That line item 341-5182-4202 (1-2 Pole District – Gas & Electric) be increased by $214.00. The source of these 
funds will be appropriated fund balance. 
 
 

PUBLIC COMMENTS 
No public comments were offered. 
 
 
OTHER BUSINESS 
Councilman Beckford expressed his thanks and gratitude for the opportunity he has been given to serve this 
community in the capacity of a Town Councilman.  He noted that he has deeply appreciated the assistance, 
guidance and knowledge that he has obtained from the staff over the past year and that it has helped him to 
better serve the community. 
 
 
Thereafter, having no other matters to discuss, the Supervisor adjourned the meeting at 10:06 A.M. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Linda M. Dillon 
Town Clerk 
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DRAFT 
TOWN OF PITTSFORD 

TOWN BOARD 
JANUARY 2, 2019 

ORGANIZATIONAL SESSION 
 
 
Proceedings of a regular meeting of the Pittsford Town Board held on Wednesday, January 2, 2019 at 6:00 P.M. 
local time in Pittsford Town Hall. 
 
PRESENT: Supervisor William A. Smith, Jr.; Councilpersons Kevin S. Beckford, Katherine B. 

Munzinger, Matthew J. O’Connor and Stephanie M. Townsend. 
 
ABSENT:  There were no Town Board members absent. 
 
ALSO PRESENT: Staff Members: Jessie Hollenbeck, Recreation Director; Paul J. Schenkel, Commissioner 

of Public Works; Gregory J. Duane, Finance Director; Robert B. Koegel, Town Attorney; 
Linda M. Dillon, Town Clerk, and Suzanne Reddick, Assistant to Supervisor. 

 
ATTENDANCE: There were sixteen (16) members of the public in attendance.  There were also three (3) 

additional staff members and an interpreter present. 
 
Supervisor Smith called the Town Board meeting to order at 6:00 P.M. The Town Clerk noted board members 
present and Supervisor Smith invited Deputy Supervisor Munzinger to lead in the Pledge to Flag. 
 
 

AMENDMENT TO THE TOWN BOARD MEETING SCHEDULE APPROVED 
The Board considered a proposal to modify the previously approved 2019 Town Board Meeting Schedule, as the 
proposed February 19 meeting date, to accommodate the annual meeting of the New York Association of Towns 
in February.   
 
Public Comment 
The Supervisor opened the floor for any member of the public to comment on the proposed Resolution.  None 
were offered. 
 
Thereafter, a Resolution to approve the 2019 Town Board Meeting Schedule as amended was offered by Deputy 
Supervisor Munzinger, seconded by Councilman O’Connor, and voted on by the members as follows:  Ayes:  
Beckford, Munzinger, O’Connor, Townsend and Smith.  Nays:  none. 
 
The Resolution was declared carried as follows: 
RESOLVED, that the 2019 Town Board Meeting Schedule be approved and published as amended. 
 
 

SUPERVISOR’S APPOINTMENTS FOR 2019 
Supervisor Smith announced the following appointments for 2019: 
Deputy Supervisor  – Katherine Bohne Munzinger 
Director of Finance and Budget Director  – Gregory Duane 
Assistant to the Supervisor – Suzanne Reddick 
Town Historian  – Audrey Johnson 
 
 

TOWN BOARD LIAISONS FOR 2019 
Supervisor Smith announced the following Town Board liaison assignments for 2019: 
 
Councilman Kevin S. Beckford    Environmental Board; Pittsford Youth Services 
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Deputy Supervisor Katherine Bohne Munzinger  Planning Board; Parks and Recreation Board 
 
Councilman Matthew J. O’Connor   Leadership Committee; Library Board of Trustees; 
      Assessment Review Board 
 
Councilwoman Stephanie M. Townsend   Design Review and Historic Preservation Board; 
      Zoning Board of Appeals 
 
Supervisor William A. Smith     Leadership Committee 
 
Supervisor Smith stated the following staff appointments and approvals to be considered by the Town Board, 
indicating that a vote on all of the proposed staff appointments would be taken immediately thereafter, subject to 
discussion and amendment, if any, as follows: 
 
Linda Dillon  Town Clerk and Receiver of Taxes 
Robert Koegel  Town Attorney 
Paul Schenkel  Commissioner of Public Works, Highway Superintendent, 
  Superintendent of Sewers, Parks Superintendent 
Cheryl Fleming  Director of Personnel 
Laura Beeley  Deputy Town Clerk 
Karen Ward  Deputy Town Clerk 
Rose Ann Crispino  Deputy Receiver of Taxes 
James Gagnier  Deputy Commissioner of Public Works 
 
Public Comment 
The Supervisor opened the floor for any member of the public to comment on the proposed Resolution.  None 
were offered. 
 
A Resolution to approve the proposed 2019 staff appointments was offered by Deputy Supervisor Munzinger, 
seconded by Councilman O’Connor, and voted on by members as follows:  Ayes:  Beckford, Munzinger, 
O’Connor, Townsend and Smith.  Nays:  none. 
 
The following Resolution was declared carried as follows: 
RESOLVED, that the following staff appointments be approved as follows: 
Linda Dillon  Town Clerk and Receiver of Taxes 
Robert Koegel  Town Attorney 
Paul Schenkel  Commissioner of Public Works, Highway Superintendent, 
  Superintendent of Sewers, Parks Superintendent 
Cheryl Fleming  Director of Personnel 
Laura Beeley  Deputy Town Clerk 
Karen Ward  Deputy Town Clerk 
Rose Ann Crispino  Deputy Receiver of Taxes 
James Gagnier  Deputy Commissioner of Public Works 
 
 
Thereafter, a Resolution to approve additional appointments proposed for 2019 for the Town Accountant, the 
Town Engineer and Marriage Officer was offered by Supervisor Smith, seconded by Deputy Supervisor 
Munzinger, and voted on by members as follows:  Ayes:  Beckford, Munzinger, O’Connor, Townsend and Smith.  
Nays: none. 
 
The Resolution was declared carried as follows: 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the following appointments for the Town Accountant, the Town Engineer and Marriage 
Officer are approved as follows: 
 
TOWN ACCOUNTANT APPOINTED FOR 2019 
Bonadio & Company is appointed Town Accountant for 2019. 
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MRB GROUP, PC APPOINTED TOWN ENGINEER FOR 2019 
MRB Group, PC is appointed Town Engineer for 2019. 
 
MARRIAGE OFFICER APPOINTED FOR 2019 
Town Supervisor William A. Smith, Jr. is appointed as a Marriage Officer for a term of one year, expiring on 
December 31, 2019. 
 
 

VOLUNTEER BOARD APPOINTMENTS: 
Supervisor Smith indicated that appointments will be made following interviews with Town Board members for the 
volunteer board positions and that the work of the boards continues inasmuch as, by law, incumbents remain in 
office until their successors have been appointed. 
 
 

FINANCIAL MATTERS 
TOWN BOARD AUTHORIZATIONS 
 
Public Comment 
The Supervisor asked if any member of the public would like to comment on the proposed Authorizations as 
outlined in Financial Matters on the Agenda.  None were offered. 
 
PETTY CASH FUNDS AUTHORIZATIONS APPROVED 
In accordance with the adopted Town policy, the Supervisor read the list of authorizations for the Petty Cash 
Funds for the various Town departments.  Thereafter, a Resolution to approve the authorizations for the Petty 
Cash Funds was offered by Supervisor Smith, seconded by Councilwoman Townsend, and voted on by members 
as follows:  Ayes:  Beckford, Munzinger, O’Connor, Townsend and Smith.  Nays:  none. 
 
A Resolution was declared carried as follows: 
RESOLVED, that Petty Cash Funds be established and are approved in accordance with the adopted policy as 
follows: 
 
Account    Amount   Custodian 
Library     $694.00  Library Director 
Recreation Department   $230.00  Recreation Director 
Senior Citizens    $  90.00  Recreation Supervisor – Senior Services 
Sewer Districts    $100.00  Sewer District General Foreman 
Town Clerk    $650.00  Town Clerk 
Town Justice    $150.00  Court Clerk 
Public Works    $100.00  Commissioner of Public Works 
 
 
VOUCHER APPROVAL AUTHORIZATIONS APPROVED 
Councilwoman Townsend offered a Resolution to approve the proposed staff members to be authorized to 
approve vouchers, seconded by Deputy Supervisor Munzinger, and voted on by members as follows:  Ayes:  
Beckford, Munzinger, O’Connor, Townsend and Smith.  Nays:  none. 
 
The following Resolution was declared carried as follows: 
RESOLVED, that the following people be authorized to approve vouchers: 
Town Supervisor, Deputy Supervisor, Town Clerk, Director of Finance, Personnel Director, Assessor, 
Commissioner of Public Works, Library Director, Secretary to Commissioner of Public Works, Historian, Court 
Clerk, Recreation Director, Recreation Account Clerk, Deputy Commissioner of Public Works, Technology 
Manager, Recreation Supervisor-Senior Services, Communications Director, Animal Control Officer, and Town 
Attorney. 
 
HOURLY MINIMUM RATE APPROVED 
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Supervisor Smith offered a Resolution to approve the hourly minimum wage rate as $11.10, seconded by 
Councilman O’Connor, and voted on by members as follows:  Ayes:  Beckford, Munzinger, O’Connor, Townsend 
and Smith.  Nays: none. 
 
The following Resolution was declared carried as follows: 
RESOLVED, that the hourly minimum wage rate be set at $11.10. 
 
WAGES AND SALARIES APPROVED 
A Resolution to approved the proposed wages and salaries for all employed positions as provided in the approved 
2019 Budget was offered by Supervisor Smith, seconded by Deputy Supervisor Munzinger, and voted on by 
members as follows:  Ayes:  Beckford, Munzinger, O’Connor, Townsend and Smith.  Nays:  none. 
 
The following Resolution was declared carried as follows: 
RESOLVED, that the salaries for all employed positions be approved as provided in the 2019 budget are ratified 
and confirmed. 
 
WORK WEEK ESTABLISHED AND APPROVED 
Deputy Supervisor Munzinger offered a Resolution to establish and approve the 2019 work week, seconded by 
Supervisor Smith, and voted on by members as follows:  Ayes:  Beckford, Munzinger, O’Connor, Townsend and 
Smith.  Nays:  none. 
 
The following Resolution was declared carried as follows: 
RESOLVED, that the workweek is established as 40 hours for the Highway Department, Sewer Department, 
Building Maintenance, Animal Control and Parks Laborers; all other departments will be at 35 hours. 
 
PAY PERIOD APPROVED 
Councilwoman Townsend offered a Resolution to approve the pay period to be bi-weekly, seconded by Deputy 
Supervisor Munzinger, and voted on by members as follows:  Ayes:  Beckford, Munzinger, O’Connor, Townsend 
and Smith.  Nays: none. 
 
The following Resolution was declared carried as follows: 
RESOLVED, that the pay period is bi-weekly. 
 
 
Public Comment 
The Supervisor asked if any member of the public would like to comment on the proposed Authorizations 
numbered 7 – 13, as outlined in this portion of Financial Matters on the Agenda.  None were offered. 
 
Supervisor Smith indicated proposed approvals by the Town Board for the following authorizations numbered 7 
through 13 and to be considered under one vote on all of the proposed items, to be taken immediately thereafter, 
subject to discussion and amendment.  Having read and reviewed all of the items listed, and following some Town 
Board discussion regarding the designated newspapers, a Resolution to approve them was offered by Supervisor 
Smith, seconded by Councilman O’Connor, and voted on by members as follows:  Ayes:  Beckford, Munzinger, 
O’Connor, Townsend and Smith.  Nays:  none. 
 
The following Resolutions were declared carried as follows: 
RESOLVED, that the mileage reimbursement rate is set at $0.58 per mile for the year 2019; and be it further 
 
RESOLVED, that the Health Insurance Reimburse Rate is set at a maximum of $4,000 per section 5.4 of the 
Personnel Rules; and be it further 
 
RESOLVED, that the regular Town Board meetings will be scheduled for the 1st and 3rd Tuesday of each month 
at 6:00 PM, with exceptions as noted in the tentative schedule and as subject to rescheduling from time to time; 
and be it further 
 
RESOLVED, that the staff members attending Association meetings will be reimbursed up to $12.00 per meeting 
for lunch expenses; and be it further 
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RESOLVED, that the 2019 per diem rate for meal reimbursement be at $40.00 per day for meals and incidental 
expenses; and be it further 
 
RESOLVED, that the following banks are approved as depositories for Town funds in 2019:  J.P. Morgan Chase, 
M&T, Canandaigua National and Key Bank; and be it further  
 
RESOLVED, that the Brighton-Pittsford Post is designated as the official Town newspaper for 2019, with 
additional newspapers of the Mendon-Honeoye Falls-Lima Sentinel and the Democrat & Chronicle; and be it 
further 
 
RESOLVED, that the following personnel are authorized to attend the regular meetings of their professional 
organizations as follows: 
 

 Linda Dillon, Town Clerk & Receiver of Taxes 
   Monroe County Town Clerks, Tax Receivers & Collectors Association 
   New York State Town Clerk’s Association 
   New York State Association of Tax Receivers & Collectors 

 Rose Ann Crispino 
  New York State Tax Receivers and Collectors Association 
   Monroe County Town Clerks, Tax Receivers & Collectors Association 

 Paul Schenkel 
  American Public Works Association – State and Local Branch 
  Monroe County Highway Superintendents Association 
  GIS/SIG Regional Committee 
  Monroe County Stormwater Coalition 

 James Gagnier 
  Monroe County Highway Superintendents Association 
  PERMA – Safety Council for Western Region 
  Irondequoit Creek Watershed Collaborative (IWC) 
  Monroe County Stormwater Coalition (MCSC) 

 Michelle Debyah 
 GIS/SIG Regional Committee 
 NYS GIS Association 

 Rob Fromberger, Town Engineer 
National Society of Professional Engineers – Monroe Chapter 
American Society of Civil Engineers 
American Public Works Association 

 Scott Wallman 
  Monroe County Highway Superintendents Association 

 Mark Lenzi, Building Inspector 
  Finger Lakes Building Officials Assoc (FLBOA) or 
  Niagara Frontier Building Officials 
  Monroe County Fire Marshal Association 

 Allen Reitz, Deputy Building Inspector 
  Finger Lakes Building Officials Association (FLBOA) 

 Kelly Cline, Fire Marshal 
  Monroe County Fire Marshal Association 
  Finger Lakes Building Officials Association (FLBOA)  

 Town Supervisor, Deputy Supervisor and Town Attorney 
 New York State Association of Towns 

 Stephen Robson, Assessor 
  Monroe County Assessor's Association 
  NYS Department of Tax & Finance - Office of Real Property Services  
  NYS Assessors Association 

 Greg Duane, Finance Officer 
  Monroe County Town Finance Officer's Association 
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  Government Finance Officer's Association – State and Local 
  FLMHIT meetings 

 Cheryl Fleming, Personnel Director 
  Monroe County Town Finance Officers Association 
  FLMHIT Meetings 
  Monroe County HR Meetings 

 Shelley O’Brien, Communication Coordinator 
 Ad Council of Rochester 

  Public Relations Society of America 
  Association of Women in Communications 

 Jessie Hollenbeck 
  Genesee Valley Parks and Recreation Society 

 Alison Burchett 
 Genesee Valley Parks and Recreation Society 

 Katelyn Disbrow 
 Genesee Valley Parks and Recreation Society 

 Brett Wilby 
 Genesee Valley Parks and Recreation Society 
 FLMHIT Wellness Committee 
 

 

PERSONNEL 
HIRING RECOMMENDATIONS APPROVED 
Councilman O’Connor confirmed that he audited the records for the proposed hire, noting that all the documents 
were in order.  Thereafter, a Resolution to approve the proposed hiring was offered by Councilman O’Connor, 
seconded by Deputy Supervisor Munzinger, and voted on by members as follows:  Ayes:  Beckford, Munzinger, 
O’Connor, Townsend and Smith.  Nays:  None.   
 
The Resolution was declared carried as follows: 

RESOLVED, that the Town Board approve the following person for employment and confirm as the date of hire 
as indicated hereto: 

 

Name    Department  Position   Rate   Date of Hire 
Laura Marra  REC    Rec Asst 3 PT   $12.30/hr. 01/02/2019 
 
 

ASSOCIATION OF TOWNS DELEGATES DESIGNATED 
A Resolution to designate Supervisor Smith as the delegate and Town Attorney Robert Koegel as the alternate 
delegate to represent the Town of Pittsford at the Association of Towns Annual Business Meeting was offered by 
Deputy Supervisor Munzinger, seconded by Councilman O’Connor, and voted on by members as follows:  Ayes:  
Beckford, Munzinger, O’Connor, Townsend and Smith.  Nays: none. 
 
The Resolution was declared carried as follows: 
RESOLVED, that Supervisor Bill Smith be designated as the delegate to represent and vote on behalf of the 
Town of Pittsford at the Annual Business Meeting of the Association of Towns on February 20, 2019 and that 
Town Attorney, Robert Koegel, be designated the alternate delegate to represent the Town of Pittsford. 
 

OTHER BUSINESS 
Supervisor Smith offered the following updates as additional business: 

 The redraft of a proposed Demolition Law is forthcoming, to be presented at a future Town Board meeting 
and following the appropriate notice and public hearing for Town Board consideration. 

 Hunting Discussions:  The Town Board is awaiting additional information to consider future possible 
action regarding hunting in Pittsford. 

 A Pest Management report is being completed by the Commissioner of Public Works and the Parks 
Foreman and the Town Board anticipates reviewing their report in the near future. 
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 Reminder:  A Comprehensive Plan Update - Public Workshop is set for January 28 at 6PM at the Pittsford 
Station 2 Firehouse, 465 Mendon Road, to review and accept comments on the final draft of the plan.  
The Supervisor urged residents to attend. 

 
 

PUBLIC COMMENTS 
The following Public Comments were offered: 

1) Mary Moore commented on the pesticide Merit, an additive to fertilizer that the Town uses, noting that it is 
known to be bad for bees. 

2) Barbara Baer commented on the importance of public participation in the Comprehensive Plan Update. 
Supervisor Smith noted the public workshops already held, which were well attended, and the 
forthcoming workshop, noting the means by which the Town had sought to encourage public turnout for 
each, including a direct mailing to every home in Pittsford for each public workshop, announcements on 
the Town Website, the e-News, the Town Facebook page, press releases and posters in the Library, the 
Community Center and Town Hall and the dedicated website devoted exclusively to the Comprehensive 
Plan update.   

3) Parks Foreman Jessica Neal addressed the Town Board to correct a misrepresentation of the Town’s use 
of pesticides made by a resident at the December 18th Town Board meeting, involving the product 
Brushmaster.  Foreman Neal noted that the Town has never used this product on athletic fields.  At the 
specific request of the School District, the Town used a small amount, on a single occasion only, to 
control an extreme problem with poison ivy along the parking lot of Thornell Farm Park, adjacent to the 
stairs leading up to Mendon High School.  This was done after the School District received several 
complaints about the poison ivy.  This is the only time the Town has used Brushmaster.  She explained 
that it is an effective treatment for poison ivy, which is resistant to other herbicides.  The only alternative 
would be to put the health and welfare of Town staff in jeopardy by physically pulling the vines and risking 
exposure to the poison ivy.  In addition, poison ivy is nearly impossible to eradicate by pulling.  Foreman 
Neal noted that Cornell Cooperative Extension has concurred with the Town’s use of pesticides and its 
practices regarding their use.  She noted the minimal amount of pesticides used and the safe application 
practices, including timing of applications only when fields will not be used for twenty-four hours 
thereafter.   Foreman Neal explained that pesticides are used only as a last resort.  In those instances the 
only pesticides used are those approved for use by the New York State Department of Environmental 
Conservation and are applied following all laws and safety regulations required by the New York State 
Department of Environmental Conservation and in accordance with directions and cautions on the 
product label.   

 
 
As there was no further business, the Supervisor adjourned the meeting at 6:43 P.M. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
Linda M. Dillon 
Town Clerk 
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Proclamation 
 

in honor of 
 

MARTIN LUTHER KING, JR. DAY 
 

Whereas, Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. was an unwavering champion for justice and 

understanding, whose activism shined the light on injustice and illuminated our common 

humanity; and  
 

Whereas, Dr. King’s commitment to the ideals upon which America was founded – 

among them liberty, equality, and opportunity for all – reflect a true and enduring patriotism that 

changed the course of our country’s history and to this day inspires our continued efforts to bring 

to life his dream that our citizens and residents “will be judged not by the color of their skin but 

by the content of their character;” and 
   

Whereas, each of us should contribute to making our community better by working 

to assure equal opportunity for all citizens, and as Martin Luther King, Jr. Day is the only federal 

holiday commemorated as a national day of service, it offers an opportunity for us to give back 

to our community on the holiday and make an ongoing commitment to service throughout the 

year;  
 

Now, Therefore, Be It Known, on the occasion of the nation’s 34th 

annual celebration of Martin Luther King, Jr. Day, that the members of the Town Board of 

Pittsford recognize Dr. King’s legacy of justice, non-violence, equal opportunity and 

brotherhood, and those aspects of our lives and experience that unite, rather than divide; and 

proclaim the enduring relevancy of that legacy for our nation and our community; and 
 

Be it Further Known, that it is with appreciation and a commitment to Dr. 

King’s ideals that the members of the Pittsford Town Board ask our fellow residents to join us in 

remembering and honoring the life, work and legacy of Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr., on 

the national holiday in his honor, January 21, 2019, and every day. 

 

 

William A. Smith, Supervisor 

 

Kate Bohne Munzinger, Deputy Supervisor        Kevin S. Beckford, Councilman 

 

Matthew J. O’Connor, Councilman                                 Stephanie M. Townsend, Councilwoman 



MEMORANDUM 

To: Town Board Members 

From: Robert B. Koegel 

Date: January 3, 2019 

Regarding: Consulting Agreement with SWBR 
 

For Meeting On: January 15, 2019 

 

    

Ladies and Gentlemen: 
 

Construction of non-residential buildings involves compliance with the 
complex set of rules established by the State of New York and contained in the 
Uniform Fire Prevention and Building Code. Review of plans for construction to 
ensure that they comply with these state requirements is a laborious effort. 

Our Code Enforcement Office, similar to most towns in our area, utilizes the 
services of local engineering/architectural firms to review such plans and report 
back to us as to compliance with the Uniform Code. We have used two (2) 
engineering firms for these reviews, one of which is SWBR Architecture, 
Engineering & Landscape Architecture, P.C. (the other is TYLI), and have been 
pleased with both. 

The Code review arrangements are that the Code Enforcement Office 
directly requests and pays for the services, with reimbursement from the involved 
developer. Such arrangement is similar to the procedure we use for engineering 
review in site plan and subdivision situations. 

A proposed Agreement renewing this arrangement with SWBR is submitted 
with this Memo. The attached Agreement is essentially a renewal of the annual 
Agreement we began in 2012 and will be in effect, by its terms, through the end of 
2019. The SWBR 2019 Hourly Rates for the Town of Pittsford have increased for 
several categories of engineer, architect, or technician from 2018; nevertheless, 
the rates are in line with the other engineers the Town retains.  Our public works, 
planning, and engineering departments have all reviewed these new rates and find 
them to be in order. 

RESOLUTION 
 

I move that the Town Board approve the proposed Agreement for Code 
Compliance Services with SWBR and authorize the Town Supervisor to sign the 
Agreement. 
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AGREEMENT FOR CODE COMPLIANCE SERVICES 
 

This is an Agreement between SWBR Architecture, Engineering & Landscape 
Architecture, P.C., a Professional Corporation with offices at 387 East Main Street, 
Rochester, New York 14604 (“SWBR”) and the Town of Pittsford, a municipal corporation 
having offices at 11 South Main Street, Pittsford, New York 14534 (“Town”), where the Town 
seeks to engage the services of a professional third party consultant to provide the services 
necessary to fulfill the Town’s obligation to regulate the design, construction and use of 
buildings and structures within its boundaries; 
 

NOW, THEREF0RE, in consideration of the terms and conditions herein, it is hereby 
agreed by and between the parties as follows:  
 
Section I. SWBR’s Services 
 
A. SWBR shall provide services to the Town in the area of plan review, on an as 
requested basis. The work shall include the necessary clerical assistance, travel time, 
communications and reporting.  
 
B. Requests for services shall be transmitted by the Town Code Enforcement Officer to 

SWBR in writing, in person, or by telephone (followed by a written request). Both the 
Town and SWBR shall keep a record of requests made.  

 
C. SWBR shall provide for the review of plans for compliance with the NYS Uniform Fire 

Prevention and Building Code. Reviews shall not include issues of compliance with 
zoning, SEQRA, site work/landscaping, fire protection system calculations, 
conveyances, or other local, state or federal requirements, except where specifically 
referenced in a technical document of the Uniform Code. Review for conformance with 
these regulations will be performed by the Town, and forwarded to SWBR upon 
request. Plan review comments and related communications with the applicants 
(including requests for additional information) will be handled by SWBR directly with 
the applicant. SWBR staff shall host permit workshops whenever requested by the 
applicant. SWBR shall provide written reports on the results of each review, in a format 
approved by the Town and SWBR, including any necessary administrative or 
organizational meetings.  

 
Section 2.  Fee  
 
SWBR shall submit monthly, a detailed invoice showing an accounting of the work performed 
on behalf of the Town, based on hours worked and travel provided in accordance with 
SWBR’s “2019 Hourly Rates, Town of Pittsford”, attached hereto, along with duly executed 
vouchers on forms supplied by the Town. Payments for services rendered shall be made by 
the Town within 30 calendar days of the date of SWBR invoices.  
 
Persons chosen by SWBR to perform various tasks associated with this Agreement will be at 
the sole discretion of SWBR, based on the nature of the request for service, the experience 
and level of education or the specialization in certain disciplines, and SWBR will make every 
effort to exercise care and efficiency with respect to the impact to the Town or the applicants 
on the cost of services. 
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Section 3.  Authorized Agents 
 
SWBR designates the Project Manager and the Town designates the Code Enforcement 
Officer, as the authorized agents for all communications pursuant to this Agreement.  
 
Section 4.  Response Time 
 
Complete, written comments on the compliance of all aspects of the project with applicable 
codes, shall be provided by SWBR to the Town within the following time periods after receipt 
of a complete application by SWBR.  The term “complete application” shall be deemed to 
include all drawings, specifications, shop drawings, statement of special inspection, soils 
reports, energy compliance worksheets and other information necessary to convey the intent 
and scope of the work for which the applicant is seeking or is required to seek a permit in 
accordance with the Town’s Municipal Code, the New York State Uniform Fire Prevention 
and Building Code and applicable reference standards. 
 

 Minor Commercial Remodeling  10 full business days 
 Major Commercial Remodeling 15 - 30 full business days 
 New Construction Commercial 15 - 30 full business days 

 
Section 5.  Term 
 
A. The term of this Agreement shall be from January 1, 2019 to December 31, 2019. 
 
B. Termination by Either Party. Either SWBR or the Town may terminate this Agreement, 

with or without cause, upon ninety (90) days written notice to the other party. However, 
the parties agree that the Agreement shall not be terminated between the dates of 
May 1 and October 31. Upon any termination of this Agreement, or upon expiration of 
the term, SWBR shall promptly turn over to the Town all materials, files, computer 
discs, work papers, reports, or other work product relating to this Agreement or the 
services hereunder, in whatever form the same is maintained. Final payment to 
SWBR, or reimbursement to the Town, shall be prorated to the date of termination. 

 
Section 6.  Compliance with Laws 
 
In connection with the services to be performed under this agreement, SWBR and the Town 
and each of their agents and employees shall comply with all federal, state and local laws, 
resolutions, ordinances, codes, rules and regulations applicable to the performance of the 
services to be rendered hereunder.  This specifically includes the provision of Part 1203 
(“Minimum Standards for Administration and Enforcement”) of Title 19 of the New York State 
Uniform Fire Prevention and Building Code. 
 
Section 7.  Liability and Indemnification 
 
A. The Town hereby covenants and agrees to indemnify, defend and hold harmless 

SWBR and its officers, agents and employees from and against any and all claims, 
liabilities, obligations, damages, losses and expenses, (including any claimed damage 
to real or personal property) whether contingent or otherwise, including reasonable 
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attorney’s fees and costs of defense, incurred by SWBR as a result of the negligence, 
omission, breach, fault or intentional misconduct of the Town in the conduct of work 
under this Agreement.  

 
B. SWBR hereby covenants and agrees to indemnify, defend and hold harmless the 

Town and its officers, agents and employees from and against any and all claims, 
liabilities, obligations, damages, losses and expenses, (including any claimed damage 
to real or personal property) whether contingent or otherwise, including reasonable 
attorney’s fees and costs of defense, incurred by the Town as a result of the 
negligence, omission, breach, fault or intentional misconduct of SWBR in the conduct 
of work under this Agreement.  

 
C. If a claim or action is made or brought against either party, for which the other party 

may be responsible hereunder, in whole or in part, then that party shall be timely 
notified and required to handle or pay for the handling of the portion of the claim for 
which the party is responsible pursuant under this Agreement 

 
Section 8 Independent Contractor:  Neither Party Deemed Agent 
 
SWBR shall perform the services under this Agreement as an independent contractor. 
Neither SWBR nor any of its officers, agents or employees shall present themselves as 
officers or employees of the Town. Neither SWBR nor the Town shall be deemed to be the 
agent of the other, except as specifically set forth herein.  
 
Section 9 Prohibition against Assignment or Transfer 
 
SWBR is prohibited from assigning, transferring, conveying or otherwise disposing of this 
Agreement, or of any right, title or interest therein, or of the power to execute this Agreement, 
to any other person or corporation without the previous consent, in writing, of the Town.  
 
Section 10. Contract Deemed Executory, Covenant by Town 
 
This Agreement shall be deemed executory only to the extent of monies appropriated for its 
purpose. The Town represents and covenants that all monies to be paid to SWBR during the 
term of this Agreement have been duly authorized and will be made available for that 
purpose. 
 
Section 11. Extent of Agreement 
 
This Agreement constitutes the entire and integrated Agreement between and among the 
parties hereto and supersedes any and all prior negotiations, agreements and conditions, 
whether written or oral.  
 
Section 12. Law 
 
This Agreement shall be governed by and under the laws of the State of New York. In the 
event that a dispute arises between the parties, venue for the resolution of such dispute shall 
be the County of Monroe, New York.  
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Section 13. No-Waiver 
 
In the event that the terms and conditions of this Agreement are not strictly enforced by either 
party, such non-enforcement shall not act as or be deemed to act as a waiver or modification 
of this Agreement, nor shall such non-enforcement prevent the either party from enforcing 
each and every term of this Agreement thereafter.  
 
Section 14. Severability 
 
If any provision of this Agreement is held invalid by a court of law, the remainder of this 
Agreement shall not be affected thereby if such remainder would then continue to conform to 
the laws of the State of New York. 
 
Section 15. Conflicts of Interest 
 
In the event that either the Town or SWBR believes that the fulfillment of duties by SWBR 
under the terms of this agreement may be construed as a conflict of interest by virtue of 
SWBR’s relationship with persons or firms having an interest in the approval of construction 
projects, then SWBR may recuse themselves from performance on a case by case basis.  
Where such conflict is identified by SWBR, SWBR shall issue a written disclosure to the 
Town.  Where necessary, SWBR shall make recommendations for the person or firm SWBR 
believes has the resources and competence to provide the services necessary for the subject 
project.  Such person or firm, if approved by the Town, will contract for those services directly 
with the Town.  
 
 
Town of Pittsford 
 
 
By: 

       William A. Smith, Jr., Supervisor       Date 
     
 
 
 
SWBR Architecture, Engineering & Landscape Architecture, P.C. 
 
 
By: 

        David J. Beinetti, President       Date 
 



 

 

 

2019 Town of Pittsford 
Hourly Rates  

 
Principal  $225.00 

Sr. Structural Engineer  $170.00 

Sr. Interior Designer  $155.00 

Sr. Project Managers & Designers $150.00 

Sr. Landscape Architect  $150.00 

Sr. Construction Administrator  $145.00 

Project Managers & Architects II $140.00 

Sr. Technical Coordinators $135.00 

Structural Engineer  $130.00 

Project Managers & Architects I $125.00 

Sr. Graphic Designer $120.00 

Interior Designer II  $110.00 

Landscape Designer II $110.00 

Technical Coordinators / Senior Designers $110.00 

Structural Designer $90.00 

Project Designer II $90.00 

Interior Designer I $80.00 

Project Designer I  $80.00 

Landscape Designer I $80.00 

Technical Assistants $75.00 

Interns $55.00 

 



MEMORANDUM 

To: Town Board Members 

From: Robert B. Koegel 

Date: January 4, 2019 

Regarding: Compliance and Engineering Services with TYLI 
 

For Meeting On: January 15, 2019 

 

    

Ladies and Gentlemen: 
 

Construction of non-residential buildings requires compliance with the 
complex set of rules established by the State of New York and contained in the 
Uniform Fire Prevention and Building Code. Review of construction plans to ensure 
compliance with these state requirements is a laborious effort. 

Our Code Enforcement Office, like other local code enforcement offices in 
our area, utilizes the services of regional engineering/architectural firms to review 
such plans and to comment upon their compliance with the Uniform Code. We 
have used at least two engineering firms for these reviews, one of which is TYLI 
(the other is SWBR), and we have been pleased with both of them. 

The Code review arrangements are such that the Code Enforcement Office 
directly requests and pays for the services, and the involved developer reimburses 
us for the services. 

Our Code Enforcement Office and our Planning and Zoning Department also 
use outside consultants for engineering services to the Town, primarily for review 
of site plans, subdivision plans, and stormwater pollution prevention plans.  As with 
Code compliance matters, reimbursement for engineering services in connection 
with development plans comes from the involved developers. 

This year, as with last year, our proposed Agreement with TYLI is for both 
code compliance services and engineering review services.  The proposed 
Agreement is essentially a renewal of the annual Agreement we began in 2012, 
and it will continue, by its terms, through the end of 2019. There are modest 
increases in the hourly billing rates of some of the categories of services this year, 
and a few categories with more significant increases.  Still, rates are well in the 
range of other engineering consultants retained by the Town.  As with our other 
annual engineering contracts, the Commissioner of Public Works, the Town 
Engineer, and the Director of Planning and Zoning have all reviewed these rates 
and have found them to be reasonable. 



RESOLUTION 
 
 

I move that the Town Board approve the proposed Agreement for Code 
Compliance and Engineering Services with TYLI and authorize the Town 
Supervisor to sign the Agreement. 
 



T.Y. LIN INTERNATIONAL 
2019 HOURLY BILLING RATES – TOWN OF PITTSFORD AGREEMENT 

 
TITLE HOURLY RATE 

 
ENGINEERING 
 
Principal $185 
Senior Project Manager $155 
Project Manager $155 
Senior Engineer $155 
Project Engineer $155 
Engineer $125 
Jr. Engineer                                                                               $110   
Sr. Engineering Technician $105 
Engineering Technician                                                           $90   
Jr. Engineering Technician $75 
Support Staff $61.50 
 
ARCHITECTURAL SERVICES 
 
Senior Architect $145 
Architect $125 
Architectural Designer        $95 
 
MECHANICAL/ELECTRICAL/PLUMBING SERVICES 
 
M/E/P Project Manager $155 
M/E/P Engineer $155 
Sr. M/E/P Designer $90 
M/E/P CADD Drafter $90 
 
CODE SERVICES 
 
Department Manager $165 
Technical Director, Codes $155 
Sr. Fire Safety Specialist Sr.        $125  
Sr. Architectural designer/Plans Examiner $115   
Sr. Engineering Technician/Plans Examiner $115 
Technician/Intern $65  
 
REIMBURSABLES 
 
Messenger Services, UPS  
Mileage Based on the IRS rates  
   



MEMORANDUM 

To: Town Board Members 

From: Robert B. Koegel 

Date: January 4, 2019 

Regarding: Agreement with MRB Group, P.C. 
 

For Meeting On: January 15, 2019 

 

    

Ladies and Gentlemen: 
 

For the past several years, MRB Group, P.C. has been providing consulting 
engineering services to the Town, primarily relating to the Planning Board 
applications for subdivisions and site plans. The consultant’s fees for such services 
are typically reimbursed to the Town from the applicant before the Planning Board. 

 
Submitted herewith is a draft “Short Form of Agreement Between Owner and 

Engineer for Professional Services” that would continue our use of MRB’s services 
for calendar year 2019. This year, the rates for services are virtually unchanged 
from last year (out of some 25 categories of personnel, the rate on only one 
category increased, and that increase was modest). You should also know that the 
new rates are consistent with those rates of other engineering firms we retain, and 
of the marketplace in general.   Finally, our Commissioner of Public Works, Town 
Engineer, and Director of Planning and Zoning have all reviewed these rates, and 
found them to be reasonable. 

 
Parenthetically, we also retain MRB and other firms for engineering services 

for Town projects; however, those services are negotiated separately and result in 
an individual contract for each such project. 

 
Since the proposed Agreement involves a contract for professional services 

requiring technical expertise, competitive bidding is not required. 
 
 
 

RESOLUTION 
 

I move that the Town Supervisor be authorized to sign the proposed “Short 
Form of Agreement Between Owner and Engineer for Professional Services” with 
MRB Group, P.C., for consulting engineering services. 































MEMORANDUM 

To: Town Board Members 

From: Robert B. Koegel 

Date: January 9, 2019 

Regarding: High Street - Sewer Transmission Agreement 

                   with Village of Pittsford 
 

For Meeting On: January 15, 2019 

 

    
Ladies and Gentlemen: 
 
 Submitted herewith is a proposed Sewer Transmission Agreement between the Town 
and Village of Pittsford concerning the transmission of sewage from residences on High Street 
within the Town to the Village sewer system. 
 
 This proposed agreement would replace a similar agreement which has been in effect 
between the Town and Village since 1986, and reflects the addition of several more residences 
on High Street and an agreed upon increase in the sewer rents. 
 
 The proposed agreement has been reviewed by the Public Works Commissioner, the 
Town Engineer, and the Director of Planning and Development, who all recommend its 
approval. 
 
 Should you wish to approve the agreement, you may use the following resolution: 
 
 

RESOLUTION 

 
 RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Pittsford authorizes the 
Supervisor to enter into the Sewer Transmission Agreement submitted herewith for the 
transmission of sewage from residences on High Street within the Town of Pittsford to 
the sewer system of the Village of Pittsford. 
 
 
 
  
 
  
  





















MEMORANDUM 

To: Town Board Members 

From: Robert B. Koegel 

Date: January 10, 2019 

Regarding: Bradley law firm engagement letter amendment 
 

For Meeting On: January 15, 2019 

 

    
Ladies and Gentlemen: 
 
 By letter agreement dated October 17, 2016, the Town engaged the services of a 
Minnesota law firm concentrating in cable franchise law to assist the Town in its negotiations 
with Time Warner (now Charter) for a renewal of its franchise agreement and with Frontier for 
a competing new franchise (now withdrawn). 
 
 At that time, the firm agreed to limit its fees to $10,000 without additional authorization.  
We have reached that limit, and there is additional work to be done.  We would like to provide 
an additional authorization for up to $5,000. 
 
 Submitted herewith is a letter agreement authorizing the Town to spend up to an 
additional $5,000 for Bradley’s legal services on the Town’s behalf. 
 
 Should you wish to approve the agreement, you may use the following resolution: 
 
 

RESOLUTION 

 
 RESOLVED, that the Town Board of the Town of Pittsford authorizes the 
Supervisor to execute a letter agreement with the Bradley law firm to spend up to $5,000 
on continued representation of the Town’s interest in negotiations with Charter 
Communications over the renewal of the Town’s cable franchise agreement. 
 
 
 
  
 
  
  



 
 

 
 

Bradley Berkland Hagen & Herbst ,  LLC 
 

2145 Woodlane Drive    Suite 106    Woodbury, MN 55125    (651) 379-0900    BradleyLawMN.com 
 
 

 
 
 
 
January 9, 2019         VIA E-MAIL 
 
 
Mr. William A Smith, Jr. 
Town Supervisor 
Town of Pittsford 
11 South Main Street 
Pittsford, New York 14534 
 
 Re: Engagement Letter to Provide Legal Services 
  Town of Pittsford, N.Y. 
 
Dear Bill: 
 
 On October 17, 2016, the Town engaged our firm to assist it in cable franchise 
negotiations with the Charter and Frontier.  Our estimated legal fees for this project was $10,000 
to $15,000, but we agreed not to exceed $10,000 without authorization.  At this time we are 
requesting the Town authorize an additional $5,000 for the project.  We will not exceed the 
additional $5,000 without authorization.  
 

Please review the above information and, if it meets with your approval, please sign a 
copy of the letter and return it to me via email.  If you have any questions, please feel free to call 
us. 
 
Very Truly Yours, 
 
BRADLEY BERKLAND HAGEN & HERBST, LLC 
 
 
 
Michael R. Bradley 
 
I have reviewed the above and it is acceptable. 
 
 
Date: January ___, 2019    By: _____________________________ 
       Its: _____________________________ 
 



























































































MEMORANDUM 

To: Pittsford Town Board 

From: Cheryl Fleming, Acting Personnel Director 

Date: January 7, 2019 

Regarding: Recommendations for Hiring/Personnel Adjustments 
 

For Meeting On: January 15, 2019 

 

1. The following employee(s) are recommended as a new hire based on the recommendation of 

the Functional Coordinator(s) for these areas:  
 

Name    Department  Position   Rate   Date of Hire 

Gail Sofia  REC  Rec Asst 3 PT   $12.30  01/03/2019 

Spencer Bernard Comm Svces Constituent Services Coord $39.56  01/07/2019 

Catherine Downs REC  Rec Asst 3 PT   $13.50  01/09/2019 

Sophia Niculescu REC  Rec Asst 1 PT   $11.10  01/14/2019 

 

All the proper reviews and background checks have been completed for these candidate(s) and 

have received appropriate sign off by the Town Board representative.  
 

Name    Department  Position   Rate   Date of Hire 

Gail Sofia  REC  Rec Asst 3 PT   $12.30  01/03/2019 

Spencer Bernard Comm Svces Constituent Services Coord $39.56  01/07/2019 

Catherine Downs REC  Rec Asst 3 PT   $13.50  01/09/2019 

Sophia Niculescu REC  Asst 1 PT   $11.10  01/14/2019 

 

The following employee(s) are recommended for a status change and/or salary change due to a 

change in status. 

 

Name   Position  Reason for Change    Rate Effective Date 

Stacy Hollenbeck Town Courier-PT Replacement-Retiree    $13.50 01/02/2019  

Kate Procious  Librarian III  Replacement     $27.77 01/21/2019 

 

Should the Board approve the above recommendations and personnel adjustments, the following 

resolution is being proposed, RESOLVED, that the Town Board approves the status and salary 

changes for the following employee(s): 

 

Name   Position  Reason for Change    Rate Effective Date 

Stacy Hollenbeck Town Courier-PT Replacement-Retiree    $13.50 01/02/2019  

Kate Procious  Librarian III  Replacement     $27.77 01/21/2019 

 

 
In the event the Town Board determines that the proposed action should be taken, I move that the subject  
Employee(s) be approved for the date of hire as indicated.  
 



MEMORANDUM 

To: Pittsford Town Board 

From: Cheryl Fleming,  Personnel Director 

        Joy Brown,Technology Director 

Date: January 9, 2019 

Regarding: Update to Employee Handbook 
 

For Meeting On: January 15, 2019 

 

    
This is to recommend the following changes to the Town’s employee handbook and personnel 

rules.  

 

Under Section 4. Time-Off Benefits, 4.3 Vacation Time, it states in the first paragraph “An 

employee may automatically carryover up to three (3) days of vacation/holiday time.”   

 

I propose that a change be made in the rule to allow only vacation days to be carried over, 

eliminating the carryover of floating holiday time.  This will help eliminate a very time-consuming 

process at the beginning and end of each year, where manual adjustments need to be made for each 

employee who has a vacation and floating holiday balance. Eliminating carryover of floating holidays 

will allow for a simpler procedure in the Payroll system that will avoid the time-consuming and 

complicated manual adjustment process.  

 

Prior to 2019, only floating holidays counted towards overtime, but vacation did not.  With the 

recent change in policy providing that both can now apply toward overtime, eliminating the carryover of 

floating holidays should not be detrimental to the employee’s time.  

 

In the event the Town Board determines that the proposed action should be taken, the following 

Resolution language is suggested:  

 

 

 

Resolved, that “holiday” be stricken from the sentence in section 4.3 of the Employee Handbook 

and Personnel Rules that reads “An employee may automatically carryover up to three (3) days of 

vacation/holiday time.”   

 



MEMORANDUM 

To: Town Board Members 

From: Paul Schenkel - Commissioner of Public Works 

Date: January 10, 2019 

Regarding: Training - Sports Turf Conference and Trade Show 
 

For Meeting On: January 15, 2019 

 

 
Ladies and Gentlemen: 

 

 Jessica Neal, General Foreman from our Parks Department would like to attend the upcoming 

2019 Sports Turf Conference and Trade Show.  The conference will be held February 12, 2019, at the 

Doubletree Hotel in Henrietta.  The cost of the one-day conference is $90 per person and includes 

educational sessions and trade show. Funds are budgeted for this conference.    
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